BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI,

In the Matter of Foxfire Utility
)

Company’s Request for a Rate
)

Increase Pursuant to the

)
Case No. WR-2002-1162 

Commission’s Procedure for 
)

       

Small Companies.


)

REQUEST FOR LOCAL PUBLIC HEARING


COMES NOW, the Office of the Public Counsel (Public Counsel), pursuant to 4 CSR 240-2.200(E), and respectfully requests that the Missouri Public Service Commission schedule a local public hearing in this matter.  This request is made for the reason that Public Counsel has received several letters and telephone calls from Foxfire Utility Company’s (Company’s) customers protesting the proposed settlement between the Company and the Commission Staff.  Although the Company has filed tariffs for both water service territories and a sewer service territory, the customers overlap.  Therefore, Public Counsel believes that a single public hearing could be held in these matters.


Further, because some of the Company’s customers are full time residents of the service territories and some customers are part time residents, Public Counsel respectfully suggests that the Commission schedule this hearing for a Monday or Friday, and/or allow residents to file written comments at the hearing in lieu of appearing to testify in person.








Respectfully submitted,
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